
 

ON-SITE SYSTEMS 
TECHNICAL REVIEW BOARD 

SUMMARY OF ACTION  

9 April 08  

Members Present: Joel Neimeyer PE, Chairman, Mark Musial PE, Vice 
Chairman, Scott Hattenburg PE,  Lori Davey 
Homeowner, Matt Edge PE,  

Advisory Members:  

Staff Present: Dan Roth, Program Manager, Jack Frost,  Deputy 
Director of Building Safety, Deb Wockenfuss, Kathy 
Maricle, Permit Clerk II 

Guests: Jeff Garness, President Garness Engineering Group, Ltd, 
Jody Maus, Garness Engineering, Tom Varney, 
Anchorage Tank & Welding,  Jim Jensen, Anchorage 
Tank & Welding, Steve Pannone PE, Ted Moore PE, 
Mike N. Anderson PE,  Steve Eng PE, Bill Reith 
A.D.E.C., Dave Collidge PE 

 
Meeting called to order at 1140. 
 
Introductions made of all present. 
 
 
Dan Roth told the Board that the HDP is projected to finish by the middle of July 08, and 
coming up shortly will be a public meeting to be held on 21 April 08.  Jeff Garness of 
Garness Engineering Group, Ltd., gave the Tech Board a slide presentation on the 
Quanics Aerocell system.  Jeff explained how the system works and set up of the system, 
and that the system is being used in both Canada and the lower 48.  Jeff was requesting 
that the Tech Board approve the Quanics Aercell as a category III nitrate reducing 
system.  The Tech Board made the following decision: 
 
“With regard to the request by Garness Engineering for M.O.A. approval of the Quanic 
Aerocell Treatment Systems as a category III and nitrogen reducing technology:  The 
Board wants 12 months of testing in accordance to the advanced wastewater code with 
the understanding that March 2008 data is not provided (i.e. 11 months of actual data).  
The Board will entertain a subsequent waiver request from Jeff Garness for shortening 
the 12 months of testing.” 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:20 pm. 


